
The authors have done an excellent job responding to my comments and to the other 
reviewer. I have just found a few minor technical corrections that should be addressed 
before acceptance. 

Comments: 

Lines 69-80: There are at least three places (line 69, line 72, line 80) where the word “is” is 
used and the word “are” should be used instead. Please check the rest of the manuscript 
for similar grammar errors. 

Figure 1: Nice job on remaking this figure! Can you add to the caption what “CH” and “CZ” 
mean? The figure and caption should be stand alone and the reader should not have to go 
back to the text to find these abbreviations.  


